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You will have received the brochure and en­
rolment form for the LAA’s 50th Anniversary 
Celebrations with your last issue of InCite 
and you will have already noticed that the 
conference is featured on the front page of 
this issue.

Between the opening and closing social 
functions on the evenings of Wednesday, 2 
September in the Albert Hall and Friday, 4 
September in the National Library, some 25 
speakers will have given fascinating insights 
into past events and achievements, and into 
future challenges and objectives.

A distinguished Australian is to give the 
inaugural Harold White Oration at the Jubi­
lee Dinner at the Lakeside Hotel in the pres­
ence of Sir Harold and Lady White. The 
Prime Minister will open the conference, and 
a special display will be mounted in the exhi­
bition area of the National Library, and Aus­
tralia Post will issue a pre-stamped envelope 
to commemorate the event.

We are particularly anxious to identify all 
older (and especially foundation ) 
members of the Association and its predeces­
sor, the Australian Institute of Librarians. If 
any of these people are known to you, please 
let the conference organisers, or me, know.

But while older members will have an hon­
oured place in our midst, this is a unique oc­
casion for present members of the Associa­
tion to celebrate the achievements of the past 
and to look forward to the next 50 years. I 
have already heard of a group of our regional 
members who are planning to hire a bus for 
travel to Canberra. Why not do the same?

50 years is a notable milestone in the his­
tory of any organisation. It is fitting that this 
celebration is being held to mark this special 
event in the life of our Association; it will also 
be fun! I hope to see you there.

Peter Dawe 
President

ALIA DIRECTOR
The position of Director of the Associa­
tion was advertised in InCite Nos 1 and 
2.

I now have to tell you that because of 
changes in her personal circumstances 
our present Director, Jenny Adams, has 
asked that her resignation be with­
drawn. The Executive Committee has 
been pleased to accede to this request.

Ms Adams’ present contract runs 
until December 1987, and it has been 
agreed that she will retain her present 
position subject to discussion and re­
view later this year.

Peter H. Dawe

Next issue: David J. Jones treats us to 
more ‘Source’; and Karl Schmude re­
turns with ‘Conserve them all my 
days’.

I FLA 1988 
Living Together 
— People, 
Libraries, 
Information

The IFLA 1988 Conference Program Commit­
tee has the responsibility for developing the 
conference theme, providing a focus for the 
conference and assisting IFLA divisions, sec­
tions and round tables in preparing their 
parts of the program. IFLA is made up of over 
40 Sections and Round Tables (like LAA Sec­
tions and Special Interest Groups) and these 
are grouped into eight Divisions.

The Program Committee is a Melbourne- 
based group of seven people with each person 
acting as the liaison person for one or more of 
the IFLA divisions. Dr Pat Layzell-Ward from 
WAIT, is on IFLA’s Professional Board and 
acts as a corresponding member of the Com­
mittee.

The Program Committee members, with 
their liaison responsibilities and phone con­
tact numbers, are: General Research Librar­
ies: Peter Dawe (03) 418 7230; Special Librar­
ies: Elaine Alexander (03) 697 5011; Libraries 
Serving the General Public: Maureen Carroll 
(03) 651 4318 and Carol Ely (03) 669 9888; Bib­
liographic Control: Ian McCallum (03)
541 5600; Collection and Services: Marianne 
Broadbent (03) 660 2900; Management and 
Technology: Ian McCallum (03) 541 5600; 
Education and Research: Fay Nicolson (03) 
341 8615; Regional Activities: Marianne
Broadbent (03) 660 2900.

Continued on page 9

INtlCA.
Simply the best

library computer system ever invented.
Libraries have been central to 

mankind’s store of knowledge for 
thousands of years. But only today,; 
with the advent of the URICA 
Library System are librarians able 
to perform their proper function 
without being bogged down with 
routine clerical tasks.

URICA, tomorrow’s software, 
available today

The URICA Library System 
runs on the Reality/Sequel range of 
Microdata computers.

Being the most sophisticated library 
system available today, it is ideally 
suited for use in a wide variety of library 
applications such as public libraries, 
regional libraries, major reference 
libraries, academic libraries, technical 
and professional libraries.

URICA helps librarians in:
• Enquiry
• Cataloguing
• Circulation
• OPAC (Online public access 

cataloguing)
• Acquisition
• Serials Control

Software packages available
• URICA86
• Mini-URICA
• Special-URICA

Library management with 
improved control

Amongst its many uses, URICA 
reduces the labour component of 
many clerical tasks, reduces the 
cost of creating and maintaining 
bibliographical data, provides 
information in the form of reports on 
the library’s activities, and so 
provides library management with 
improved control over its resources 
and services.

<D AWA COMPUTERS
Adelaide (08)333 2044 Perth (09)3219334
Brisbane (07)369 3577 Sydney (02)9223300
Canberra (062)95 3255 Newcastle (049)675433
Hobart (003)344532 Auckland 789055
Melbourne (03) 522 2211 Singapore 469 8822



meeting entitled ‘Travellers’ tales, or work ex­
periences of librarians overseas’, and deliver 
a paper ‘Education in health sciences’. Since 
Ms Picken’s expertise lies particularly in the 
areas of communication and management, 
her sessions are not to be missed.

Our other overseas speaker is Dr Julie Vir­
go (who by coincidence began her library ca­
reer in Adelaide). She will present an all-day 
workshop — ‘Strategic planning for health 
science librarians’. Dr Virgo is currently a 
consultant with and Vice President of the 
Carroll Group, Inc based in Chicago, and has 
bad wide experience in medical libraries in 
the States. Watch InCite for more details!

So start planning now to join us in Adel­
aide in the balmy month of September for 
what promises to be an exciting and stimula­
ting conference. There will also be ample op­
portunities to mix socially with colleagues 
and renew acquaintances. Registration forms 
for the conference will be available soon.

Information Online 88

The success of the Second Australian Online 
Information Conference and Exhibition, for 
participants and exhibitors alike, has encour­
aged the Information Science Section to spon­
sor Information Online 88, to be held again at 
the Sydney Hilton on 19-21 January 1988.

The theme of the next conference, ‘Online 
Information — the Key to our Future’, re­
flects the need to relate online information to 
its applications, and emphasises the contribu­
tion that the online information industry can 
make to Australia’s economic revival.

Information Online is evolving to meet the 
changing needs of both new and experienced 
online users, and to attract and raise the 
awareness of those in different industry 
groups to the benefits of online information, 
rhis will allow increased communication be­
tween information professionals and industry 
decision makers, and enable exhibitors to in­
troduce a wider range of potential clients to 
their products and services.

Specific full-day streams will be devoted to 
online applications in the Business and Fin­
ance, Education, Science and Technology and 
Legal sectors. These will be backed up by 
sessions on software management, network­
ing and applications of online information 
systems in the working environment, focusing 
particularly on Australian systems and prod­
uct developments.

Conference planning is already well under­
way. A ‘Call for Papers’ appears in this issue 
of InCite, and will be placed in other news 
outlets. With the added incentive of a sub­
stantial Best Presenter Award, we are confi­
dent of attracting a range of forward-looking 
and stimulating contributions which will 
greatly expand our awareness and under­
standing of online systems and sources.

The Exhibition area will once again pro­
vide an ideal venue for hands-on sessions and 
demonstrations of the many new products 
which will emerge over the coming year.

In the year of Australia’s Bicentenary, In­
formation Online 88 will thus seek to bring 
:ogether information providers, information 
users, and information professionals, to make 
:he best future use of Australian and overseas 
unline information resources.

LAA 50 — Tour the 
Nation’s Capital
A number of optional tours have been put 
together by the LAA 50 conference committee 
for Saturday, 5 September. As well as having 
the option to visit Canberra’s libraries or 
taking an ‘introduction to Canberra tour’ — 
covering Black Mountain Tower, the New 
Parliament House Exhibition and the Embas­
sy areas — conference delegates will have the 
chance to ‘tip toe’ through Sir Harold and 
Lady White’s garden or to visit historic Lan- 
yon.

Lanyon is a 19th century pastoral property 
on the Murrumbidgee. The Nolan Gallery is 
located in the grounds. The tour also includes 
a visit to the Cuppacumbalong Crafts centre. 
Tour times and costs are detailed in the con­
ference registration brochure.

IFLA 1988 Continued from page 2
Please feel free to contact committee mem­

bers if there are any program matters you 
would like to discuss or if you would like to be 
put in touch with relevant IFLA Sections or 
Round Tables.

The IFLA 1988 conference theme ‘Living 
Together — People, Libraries, Information’ 
provides participants with opportunities to 
look creatively and positively at the chal­
lenges and opportunities in bringing people, 
information and libraries together in many 
different cultural and political contexts. It 
will be fascinating to see how different sec­
tions and participants from different coun­
tries and milieus interpret the conference 
theme in shaping their sessions and presenta­
tions.

Marianne Broadbent 
Chair, IFLA Program Committee

TFOURTH
NATIONAL
CONFERENCE
OF
LIBRARY
TECHNICIANS
Library 
Technicians: 
Paraprofessionals 
in the
Information
Workplace

28-31 OCTOBER, 1987 
Melbourne, Australia

Venue;

The Regent of Melbourne, Collins St, 
Melbourne

Conference Convenor

Margaret Munro,
6 Karwitha St,
Vermont 3133.
(03) 669 7240 bus; (03) 723 2263 ah

Conference Secretariat

Ms Buzz McCarthy,
Bloomsbury Conference Services, 
319 Lennox St,
Richmond 3121.
(03) 428 1983 Tlx: AA 36224

LIBRARIES ALONE: Rural and Isolated Libraries Conference 
Wagga Wagga, NSW. 21st - 23rd July,1987

This Conference aims to gather together librarians from rural and isolated areas in Australia to discuss and 
disseminate ideas and practical ways of solving the problems inherent in being physically separate from the main 
centres of population.

In keeping with the emphasis on practical problem-solving, the Conference will include a mix of plenary and 
workshop sessions, covering such topics as education and professional development of librarians; networks and 
regional co-operation; financial and political management and the provision of library services in rural and 
isolated areas. Trade displays and demonstrations of communication systems such as VIATEL, MINERVA, AUSPAC, 
will also be featured in the Conference.

Keynote Speaker:
Prof. Bernard Vavrek,
Director, Center for the Study of Rural Librarianship,
Clarion State University, Pennsylvania, USA

The venue for the Conference is the Riverina-Murray Institute of Higher Education which is located 8km from 
the city of Wagga Wagga (4th largest city in NSW). Accommodation will be available on-campus within short 
walking distance of all conference venues. Because of the distance of the Institute from Wagga, this option is 
generally preferred. However, excellent accommodation (at country rates) may be found in Wagga itself.

All delegates are invited to attend the few social functions arranged, such as the Conference Dinner on Tuesday 
21st (which will include a performance by students from RMIHE's Centre for the Performing Arts), and a wine 
tasting featuring wines from the Institute's own teaching and commercial Winery. On Friday 24th a number of day 
tours, covering Wagga & district libraries, Canberra libraries, or Riverina sightseeing have been arranged and will 
be offered subject to demand.

The Registration Fee covers all sessions of the Conference, pre-conference papers, and all morning & 
afternoon teas. Those paying the fee for all 3 days will also receive a copy of the Conference Proceedings. The 
cost of the Conference Dinner, accommodation, and the optional tours are not included in the registration fee.

REGISTRATION FEES REGISTER NOW!
LAA Members $110
Non-members LAA $140
Students $60

Special Rates LAAMembers Non-mp.mhftt
Day rate $40 $60
Day rate (student) $20 $30

CONFERENCE DINNER
Included in accommodation fee if staying on-campus. 
If not, the Conference dinner fee will be $25 .

All fees should be received by the Steering Committee 
no later than 29 May 1987. A discount of 15% applies 
until 24 April, 1987.

For further enquiries, brochures, and 
registration forms, please contact:

Roy Sanders,
Libraries Alone Steering Committee, 
c/- School of Information Studies,
RMIHE, P.O. Box 588,
WAGGA WAGGA, NSW 2650.
Ph. (069) 232468


